Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has resolved - 


(1) THAT the second stage of the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Development Partner Prospectus, and accompanying brief, be approved.

(2) THAT the shortlist of prospective developer partners as referred to in the report (as submitted to the Cabinet), and who are to be invited to submit bids in respect of the final selection of a partner, be approved.

(3) THAT the inclusion of Council-owned land at the former Kersal High School site, Whit Lane, Riverside, and Lower Kersal, Riverside, as part of a package of sites to be developed by the New Deal for Communities Partnership, the Council and the selected development partner, be approved.
The Reasons are to progress the procurement of a preferred Developer Partner for the NDC area in order that key sites are redeveloped for housing.

Options considered and rejected were developing each site separately with different developers. This option was rejected because:

· it would be difficult to ensure local distinctiveness;

· developers would in all likelihood “cherry pick” the best sites; and

· the phasing of the development of each site would be more difficult.

Assessment of Risk: High - The appointment of a developer partner brings with it a high degree of risk in terms of the potential for an unsuitable developer being appointed. Appropriate selection measures are in place to manage this risk.

The source of funding is: 

· Funding for the procurement of the developer partner will come from the NDC Physical Programme.

· Funding for the development of the targeted sites will come from NDC, HMRF, the Council, North West Development Agency, English Partnership and the private sector.

Legal advice obtained from Ian Sheard

Financial advice obtained from Nigel Dickens

 The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:

· Charlestown and Lower Kersal Stage 1 Development Prospectus (October 2004)

· Manchester Salford Housing Market Renewal Pathfinder – Central Salford – Area Development Framework.

· NDC Development Framework

· NDC Delivery Plan 2004/5

Contact Officer:  Brian Enright


Tel No: 607 8548 

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Strategy and regeneration Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: J. Merry


Dated: 14th December, 2004

This decision was published on  14th December, 2004
This decision will come in force on 22nd December, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

